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? ? ? ? ? Then came I after them, desiring thee, with me No second save my sword, my falchion keen and bright..? ? ? ? ? With ruin I o'erwhelm
him and abjectness and woe And cause him quaff the goblet of death and distance drear..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? Until they left my heart on fire without
allay..? ? ? ? ? Upon that day my loves my presence did depart;.? ? ? ? ? I wept, but those who spied to part us had no ruth On me nor on the fires
that in my vitals flare.."If it must be and no help, admit Jerir." So Adi went forth and admitted Jerir, who entered, saying:.When her people arose in
the morning and saw her not, they sought her in the camp, but, finding her not and missing me also, doubted not but she had fled with me. Now she
had four brothers, as they were falcons, and they mounted and dispersed in quest of us. When the day dawned [on the fourth morning], the dog
began to bark and the other dogs answered him and coming to the mouth of the pit, stood howling to him. My wife's father, hearing the howling of
the dogs, came up and standing at the brink of the pit, [looked in and] beheld a marvel. Now he was a man of valour and understanding, an elder
versed (62) in affairs so he fetched a rope and bringing us both forth, questioned us of our case. I told him all that had betided and he abode
pondering the affair..? ? ? ? ? b. The Controller's Story xxvii.So he went round about, as the druggist bade him, till the sun grew hot, but found none
drinking. Then he entered a by-street, that he might rest himself, and seeing there a handsome and lofty house, stood in its shade and fell to
observing the goodliness of its ordinance. As he was thus engaged, behold, a window opened and there appeared thereat a face, as it were the
moon. Quoth she, (193) 'What aileth thee to stand there? Dost thou want aught?' And he answered, 'I am a stranger,' and acquainted her with his
case; whereupon quoth she, 'What sayst thou to meat and drink and the enjoyment of a fair-face[d one] and getting thee what thou mayst spend?' 'O
my lady,' answered he, 'this is my desire and that in quest whereof I am going about.'.42. Er Reshid and the Barmecides dlxvii.Now, as destiny
would have it, a certain jeweller of the town had been robbed of ten pearls, like unto those which were with the merchant; so, when he saw the two
pearls in the broker's hand, he said to him, 'To whom do these pearls belong?' and the broker answered, 'To yonder man.' [The jeweller looked at
the merchant and] seeing him in sorry case and clad in tattered clothes, misdoubted of him and said to him (purposing to surprise him into
confession), 'Where are the other eight pearls?' The merchant thought he asked him of those which were in the gown and answered, 'The thieves
stole them from me.' When the jeweller heard his reply, he doubted not but that it was he who had taken his good; so he laid hold of him and haling
him before the chief of the police, said to him, 'This is the man who stole my pearls: I have found two of them upon him and he confesseth to the
other eight.'.? ? ? ? ? How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me?.Think not that I forget our trothplight after you. Nay; God to me decreed
remembrance heretofore. (202).The king marvelled at what he saw and questioned him of [how he came by] the knowledge of this. 'O king,'
answered the old man, 'this [kind of] jewel is engendered in the belly of a creature called the oyster and its origin is a drop of rain and it is firm to
the touch [and groweth not warm, when held in the hand]; so, when [I took the second pearl and felt that] it was warm to the touch, I knew that it
harboured some living thing, for that live things thrive not but in heat.' (209) So the king said to the cook, 'Increase his allowance.' And he
appointed to him [fresh] allowances..Then said she to him, "O elder, I would fain drink." So he arose and brought her a gugglet of water; but she
said to him, "Who bade thee fetch that?" Quoth he, "Saidst thou not to me, 'I would fain drink'?" And she answered, "I want not this; nay, I want
wine, the delight of the soul, so haply, O elder, I may solace myself therewith." "God forbid," exclaimed the old man, "that wine should be drunk in
my house, and I a stranger in the land and a Muezzin and an imam, (32) who prayeth with the true-believers, and a servant of the house of the Lord
of the Worlds! "Quoth she, "Why wilt thou forbid me to drink thereof in thy house?" "Because," answered he, "it is unlawful." "O elder," rejoined
she, "God hath forbidden [the eating of] blood and carrion and hog's flesh. Tell me, are grapes and honey lawful or unlawful?" Quoth he, "They are
lawful;" and she said, "This is the juice of grapes and the water of honey." But he answered, "Leave this thy talk, for thou shall never drink wine in
my house." "O Sheikh," rejoined she, "folk eat and drink and enjoy themselves and we are of the number of the folk and God is very forgiving,
clement." (33) Quoth he, "This is a thing that may not be." And she said, "Hast thou not heard what the poet saith ... ?" And she recited the
following verses:.?Story of Ilan Shah and Abou Teman..? ? ? ? ? No exhorter am I to abstain from the fair, Nor to love Mecca's vale for my profit I
care;.? ? ? ? ? And if into the briny sea one day she chanced to spit, Assuredly the salt sea's floods straight fresh and sweet would grow..Then he
looked at her and seeing her eyes fixed on the young Damascene, for that in very deed he had ravished her with his beauty and grace, went up to
the latter and said to him, "O my lord, art thou a looker-on or a buyer? Tell me." Quoth Noureddin, "I am both looker-on and buyer. Wilt thou sell
me yonder slave-girl for sixteen hundred dinars?" And he pulled out the purse of gold. So the dealer returned, dancing and clapping his hands and
saying, "So be it, so be it, or not [at all]!" Then he came to the damsel and said to her, "O Sitt el Milah, shall I sell thee to yonder young Damascene
for sixteen hundred dinars?" But she answered, "No," of shamefastness before her master and the bystanders; whereupon the people of the bazaar
and the slave-merchant departed, and Abou Nuwas and Ali Noureddin arose and went each his own way, whilst the damsel returned to her master's
house, full of love for the young Damascene..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ef. Story of the Barber's Sixth Brother xxxiii.? ? ? ? ? Desire hath left me wasted,
afflicted, sore afraid, For the spy knows the secret whereof I do complain..? ? ? ? ? Except I be appointed a day [to end my pain], I'll weep until
mine eyelids with blood their tears ensue..? ? ? ? ? a. The Christian Broker's Story cix.? ? ? ? ? a. The Hawk and the Partridge cxlix.When he heard
her words, the dregs of the drunkenness wrought in him and he imagined that he was indeed a Turk. So he went out from her and putting his hand
to his sleeve, found therein a scroll and gave it to one who read it to him. When he heard that which was written in the scroll, his mind was
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confirmed in the false supposition; but he said in himself, 'Maybe my wife seeketh to put a cheat on me; so I will go to my fellows the fullers; and
if they know me not, then am I for sure Khemartekeni the Turk.' So he betook himself to the fullers and when they espied him afar off, they thought
that he was one of the Turks, who used to wash their clothes with them without payment and give them nothing..Now he had no treasure; but the
thief believed him not and insisted upon him with threats and blows. When he saw that he got no profit of him, he said to him, 'Swear by the oath of
divorce from thy wife (247) [that thou hast nothing].' So he swore and his wife said to him, 'Out on thee! Wilt thou divorce me? Is not the treasure
buried in yonder chamber?' Then she turned to the thief and conjured him to multiply blows upon her husband, till he should deliver to him the
treasure, concerning which he had sworn falsely. So he drubbed him grievously, till he carried him to a certain chamber, wherein she signed to him
that the treasure was and that he should take it up..114. El Abbas and the King's Daughter of Baghdad dcccclxvi.Then he turned to a damsel of the
damsels and said to her, "Who am I?" Quoth she, "Thou art the Commander of the Faithful;" and he said, "Thou liest, O calamity! (33) If I be
indeed the Commander of the Faithful, bite my finger." So she came to him and bit it with her might, and he said to her, "It sufficeth." Then he said
to the chief eunuch, "Who am I?" And he answered, "Thou art the Commander of the Faithful." So he left him and turning to a little white slave,
said to him, "Bite my ear;" and he bent down to him and put his ear to his mouth. Now the slave was young and lacked understanding; so he closed
his teeth upon Aboulhusn's ear with his might, till he came near to sever it; and he knew not Arabic, so, as often as Aboulhusn said to him, "It
sufficeth," he concluded that he said, "Bite harder," and redoubled his bite and clenched his teeth upon the ear, whilst the damsels were diverted
from him with hearkening to the singing-girls, and Aboulhusn cried out for succour from the boy and the Khalif [well-nigh] lost his senses for
laughter..Now there was in the house a ram, with which the Persian used to butt, and when he saw what the woman did, he thought she would butt
with him; so he broke his halter and running at her, butted her and broke her head. She fell on her back and cried out; whereupon the Persian started
up from sleep in haste and seeing the singing-girl [cast down on her back] and the singer with his yard on end, said to the latter, 'O accursed one,
doth not what thou hast already done suffice thee?' Then he beat him soundly and opening the door, put him out in the middle of the night..109.
Abdallah the Fisherman and Abdallah the Merman dccclxxvii.When the damsel had made an end of her song, El Abbas swooned away and they
sprinkled on him rose-water, mingled with musk, till he came to himself, when he called another damsel (now there was on her of linen and clothes
and ornaments that which beggareth description, and she was endowed with brightness and loveliness and symmetry and perfection, such as
shamed the crescent moon, and she was a Turkish girl from the land of the Greeks and her name was Hafizeh) and said to her, "O Hafizeh, close
thine eyes and tune thy lute and sing to us upon the days of separation." She answered him with "Hearkening and obedience" and taking the lute,
tuned its strings and cried out from her head, (107) in a plaintive voice, and sang the following verses:.Then he sat down again upon the throne of
his kingship, whilst the vizier stood before him, and they returned to their former estate, but they had nought of the [goods of the world]. So the
king said to his vizier, 'How shall we avail to abide in this city, and we in this state of poverty?' And he answered, 'Be at thine ease and have no
concern.' Then he singled out one of the soldiers (255) and said to him, 'Send us thy service (256) for the year.' Now there were in the city fifty
thousand subjects (257) and in the hamlets and villages a like number; and the vizier sent to each of these, saying, 'Let each of you get an egg and
lay it under a hen.' So they did this and it was neither burden nor grievance to them..? ? ? ? ? Now that the clouds have broken their promise to our
hope, We trust the Khalif's bounty will stand to us for rain. (65).So he left her and slept his night and on the morrow he repaired to the shop of his
friend the druggist and saluted him. The other welcomed him and questioned him of his case; whereupon he told him how he had fared, till he came
to the mention of the woman's husband, when he said, 'Then came the cuckold her husband and she clapped me into the chest and shut the lid on
me, whilst her addlepated pimp of a husband went round about the house, top and bottom; and when he had gone his way, we returned to what we
were about.' With this, the druggist was certified that the house was his house and the wife his wife, and he said, 'And what wilt thou do to-day?'
Quoth the singer, 'I shall return to her and weave for her and full her yarn, (198) and I came but to thank thee for thy dealing with me.'.All this
while, Selim lay in shackles and strait prison, and melancholy possessed him by reason of that whereinto he had fallen of that tribulation. Then,
when troubles waxed on him and affliction was prolonged, he fell sick of a sore sickness. When the cook saw his plight (and indeed he was like to
perish for much suffering), he loosed him from the shackles and bringing him forth of the prison, committed him to an old woman, who had a nose
the bigness of a jug, and bade her tend him and medicine him and serve him and entreat him kindly, so haply he might be made whole of that his
sickness. So the old woman took him and carrying him to her lodging, fell to tending him and giving him to eat and drink; and when he was quit of
that torment, he recovered from his malady..They knew him forthright and rising to him, kissed his hands and rejoiced in him and said to him, 'O
our lord, in good sooth, thou art a king and the son of a king, and we desire thee nought but good and beseech [God to grant] thee continuance.
Consider how God hath rescued thee from this thy wicked uncle, who sent thee to a place whence none came ever off alive, purposing not in this
but thy destruction; and indeed thou fellest into [peril of] death and God delivered thee therefrom. So how wilt thou return and cast thyself again
into thine enemy's hand? By Allah, save thyself and return not to him again. Belike thou shall abide upon the face of the earth till it please God the
Most High [to vouchsafe thee relief]; but, if thou fall again into his hand, he will not suffer thee live a single hour.'.Now, by the ordinance of God
the Most High, a company of thieves fell in upon a caravan hard by that mountain and made prize of that which was with them of merchandise.
Then they betook themselves to the mountain, so they might share their booty, and looking at the foot thereof, espied the gown of brocade. So they
descended, to see what it was, and finding the child wrapped therein and the gold laid at his head, marvelled and said, "Extolled be the perfection of
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God! By what wickedness cometh this child here?" Then they divided the money between them and the captain of the thieves took the boy and
made him his son and fed him with sweet milk and dates, till he came to his house, when he appointed him a nurse, who should rear him..Tuhfet el
Culoub and Er Reshid, ii. 203..? ? ? ? ? The nobles' hands, for that my place I must forsake, Do solace me with beds, whereon at ease I
lie..SHEHRZAD AND SHEHRIYAR. (145).?Story of King Suleiman Shah and His Sons..As for the Khalif, he swooned away for laughing and
said, "O Aboulhusn, thou wilt never cease to be a wag and do rarities and oddities!" Quoth he, "O Commander of the Faithful, I played off this
trick, for that the money was exhausted, which thou gavest me, and I was ashamed to ask of thee again. When I was single, I could never keep
money; but since thou marriedst me to this damsel here, if I possessed thy wealth, I should make an end of it. So, when all that was in my hand was
spent, I wrought this trick, so I might get of thee the hundred dinars and the piece of silk; and all this is an alms from our lord. But now make haste
to give me the thousand dinars and quit thee of thine oath.".So he repaired to the vizier and repeated to him the answer; and he marvelled at its
justness and said to him, 'Go; by Allah, I will ask thee no more questions, for thou with thy skill marrest my foundation.' (233) Then he entreated
him friendly and the merchant acquainted him with the affair of the old woman; whereupon quoth the vizier, 'Needs must the man of understanding
company with those of understanding.' Thus did this weak woman restore to that man his life and good on the easiest wise. Nor," added the vizier,
"is this more extraordinary than the story of the credulous husband."."O king," answered the youth, "if there have betided thee talk because of me,
by Allah, by Allah the Great, those who have brought on thee this talk from the folk are these wicked viziers, who devise with the folk and tell
them foul things and evil concerning the king's house; but I trust in God that He will cause their malice to revert upon their heads. As for the king's
menace of me with slaughter, I am in the grasp of his hand; so let not the king occupy his mind with my slaughter, for that I am like unto the
sparrow in the hand of the fowler; if he will, he slaughtereth him, and if he will, he looseth him. As for the delaying of my slaughter, it [proceedeth]
not [from] the king, but from Him in whose hand is my life; for, by Allah, O king, if God willed my slaughter, thou couldst not avail to postpone it,
no, not for a single hour. Indeed, man availeth not to fend off evil from himself, even as it was with the son of King Suleiman Shah, whose anxiety
and carefulness for the accomplishment of his desire of the new-born child [availed him nothing], for his last hour was deferred how many a time!
and God saved him until he had accomplished his [foreordained] period and had fulfilled [the destined term of] his life.".? ? ? ? ? My fruit is a
jewel all wroughten of gold, Whose beauty amazeth all those that behold..I saw thee, O thou best of all the human race, display, i. 46..So she gave
him the lute and he forewent her, till he came to the house of easance, and behold, therein was a door and a stairway. When Tuhfeh saw this, her
reason fled; but Iblis cheered her with discourse. Then he descended the stair and she followed him to the bottom thereof, where she found a
passage and they fared on therein, till they came to a horse standing, Teady saddled and bridled and accoutred. Quoth Iblis, '[Mount], in the name
of God, O my lady Tuhfeh;' and he held the stirrup for her. So she mounted and the horse shook under her and putting forth wings, flew up with
her, whilst the old man flew by her side; whereat she was affrighted and clung to the pummel of the saddle; nor was it but an hour ere they came to
a fair green meadow, fresh-flowered as if the soil thereof were a goodly robe, embroidered with all manner colours..? ? ? ? ? When the flies light on
food, from the platter my hand I raise, though my spirit should long for the fare;.Locust, The Hawk and the, ii. 50..When it was the third day, the
third vizier came in to the king and said to him, "O king, delay not the affair of this youth, for that his deed hath caused us fall into the mouths of
the folk, and it behoveth that thou slay him presently, so the talk may be estopped from us and it be not said, 'The king saw on his bed a man with
his wife and spared him.'"* The king was chagrined by this speech and bade bring the youth. So they brought him in shackles, and indeed the king's
anger was roused against him by the speech of the vizier and he was troubled; so he said to him, "O base of origin, thou hast dishonoured us and
marred our repute, and needs must I do away thy life from the world." Quoth the youth, "O king, make use of patience in all thine affairs, so wilt
thou attain thy desire, for that God the Most High hath appointed the issue of patience [to be] in abounding good, and indeed by patience Abou
Sabir ascended from the pit and sat down upon the throne." "Who was Abou Sabir," asked the king, "and what is his story?" And the youth
answered, saying, "O king,.But for the spying of the eyes [ill-omened,] we had seen, i. 50..? ? ? ? ? The flames of long desire wax on me day by
day And far away are pitched the tent-poles of my fair..The Fourteenth Night of the Month..EN NUMAN AND THE ARAB OF THE BENOU
TAI. (168).? ? ? ? ? How long shall I for justice sue to you, whilst, with desire For aid, ye war on me and still on slaying me are bent!.?OF THE
ISSUES OF GOOD AND EVIL ACTIONS..? ? ? ? ? c. Story of the Chief of the Old Cairo Police cccxliv.When her mother went out from her,
Mariyeh fell to chiding the damsel for that which she had done and said to her, "Verily, death were leifer to me than this; so look thou discover not
my affair to any and I charge thee return not to the like of this fashion." Then she swooned away and lay awhile without life, and when she came to
herself, she saw Shefikeh weeping over her; whereupon she took the necklace from her neck and the mantle from her body and said to the damsel,
"Lay them in a napkin of damask and carry them to El Abbas and acquaint him with that wherein I am for the persistence of estrangement and the
effects of forbiddance." So Shefikeh took them and carried them to El Abbas, whom she found in act to depart, for that he was about to take horse
for Yemen. She went in to him and gave him the napkin and that which was therein, and when he opened it and saw what it contained, to wit, the
mantle and the necklace, his vexation was excessive and his eyes were distorted, [so that the whites thereof appeared] and his rage was manifest in
them..There was once a sage of the sages, who had three sons and sons' sons, and when they waxed many and their posterity multiplied, there befell
dissension between them. So he assembled them and said to them, 'Be ye one hand (219) against other than you and despise (220) not [one
another,] lest the folk despise you, and know that the like of you is as the rope which the man cut, when it was single; then he doubled [it] and
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availed not to cut it; on this wise is division and union. And beware lest ye seek help of others against yourselves (221) or ye will fall into
perdition, for by whosesoever means ye attain your desire, (222) his word (223) will have precedence of (224) your word. Now I have wealth
which I will bury in a certain place, so it may be a store for you, against the time of your need.'.? ? ? ? ? My flower a marvel on your heads doth
show, Yet homeless (237) am I in your land, I trow..(continued)..When the evening evened, the king sent after the vizier and when he presented
himself before him, he required of him the hearing of the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and obedience. Know, O illustrious lord, that.?
? ? ? ? No slaves with me have I nor camels swift of foot, Nor slave-girls have I brought in curtained litters dight..And for another story of the same
kind,' continued the officer,.When King Shah Bekht heard this, he said in himself, "How like is this story to my present case with this vizier, who
hath not his like!" Then he bade him depart to his own house and come again at eventide..An if ye'd of evil be quit, look that no evil ye do, ii.
192..When came the night, the vizier presented himself before the king, who bade him relate the [promised] story. So he said, "Hearkening and
obedience. Know, Out.Now, as destiny would have it, a band of thieves, whose use it was, whenas they had stolen aught, to resort to that place and
divide [their booty], came thither [that night], as of their wont; and they were ten in number and had with them wealth galore, which they were
carrying. When they drew near the sepulchre, they heard a noise of blows within it and the captain said, 'This is a Magian whom the angels (43) are
tormenting.' So they entered [the burial-ground] and when they came over against El Merouzi, he feared lest they should be the officers of the
watch come upon him, wherefore he [arose and] fled and stood among the tombs. (44) The thieves came up to the place and finding Er Razi bound
by the feet and by him near seventy sticks, marvelled at this with an exceeding wonderment and said, 'God confound thee! This was sure an infidel,
a man of many crimes; for, behold, the earth hath rejected him from her womb, and by my life, he is yet fresh! This is his first night [in the tomb]
and the angels were tormenting him but now; so whosoever of you hath a sin upon his conscience, let him beat him, as a propitiatory offering to
God the Most High.' And the thieves said, 'We all have sins upon our consciences.'.How long, O Fate, wilt thou oppress and baffle me? ii. 69..? ? ?
? ? Sure God shall yet, in pity, reknit our severed lives, Even as He did afflict me with loneness after thee..Then he wrote a letter to King
Azadbekht, saying to him, "I am a servant of thy servants and a slave of thy slaves and my daughter is a handmaid at thy service, and may God the
Most High prolong thy days and appoint thy times [to be] in delight and contentment! Indeed, I still went girded of the waist in thy service and in
caring for the preservation of thy dominion and warding off thine enemies from thee; but now I abound yet more than before in zeal and
watchfulness, for that I have taken this to charge upon myself, since my daughter is become thy wife." And he despatched a messenger to the king
with the letter and a present..When they reached the city, the king heard of their coming and commanded that they should attend him with what
befitted [of their merchandise]. So they presented themselves before him, [and the boy with them,] whom when the king saw, he said to them, "To
whom belongeth this boy?" And they answered, "O king, we were going in such a road, when there came out upon us a sort of robbers; so we made
war upon them and overcame them and took this boy prisoner. Then we questioned him, saying, 'Who is thy father?' and he answered, 'I am the
captain's son of the thieves.'" Quoth the king, "I would fain have this boy." And the captain of the caravan said, "God maketh thee gift of him, O
king of the age, and we all are thy slaves." Then the king dismissed [the people of] the caravan and let carry the youth into his palace and he
became as one of the servants, what while his father the king knew not that he was his son. As time went on, the king observed in him good
breeding and understanding and knowledge (100) galore and he pleased him; so he committed his treasuries to his charge and straitened the viziers'
hand therefrom, commanding that nought should be taken forth therefrom except by leave of the youth. On this wise he abode a number of years
and the king saw in him nought but fidelity and studiousness in well-doing..? ? ? ? ? But for the spying of the eyes [ill-omened,] we had seen Wild
cattle's eyes and antelopes' tresses of sable sheen..? ? ? ? ? g. The Fuller and his Wife dcccxcvi.? ? ? ? ? O friends, the tears flow ever, in mockery
of my pain; My heart is sick for sev'rance and love-longing in vain..When the news reached El Aziz, he rejoiced with an exceeding joy in the
coming of his son and straightway took horse, he and all his army, what while the trumpets sounded and the musicians played, that the earth
quaked and Baghdad also trembled, and it was a notable day. When Mariyeh beheld all this, she repented with the uttermost of repentance of that
which she had wroughten against El Abbas his due and the fires still raged in her vitals. Meanwhile, the troops (104) sallied forth of Baghdad and
went out to meet those of El Abbas, who had halted in a meadow called the Green Island. When he espied the approaching host, he knew not what
they were; so he strained his sight and seeing horsemen coming and troops and footmen, said to those about him, "Among yonder troops are
ensigns and banners of various kinds; but, as for the great green standard that ye see, it is the standard of my father, the which is reserved [unto him
and never displayed save] over his head, and [by this] I know that he himself is come out in quest of me." And he was certified of this, he and his
troops..When I entered the service of this Amir, (88) I had a great repute and every lewd fellow feared me of all mankind, and whenas I rode
through the city, all the folk would point at me with their fingers and eyes. It befell one day, as I sat in the house of the prefecture, with my back
against a wall, considering in myself, there fell somewhat in my lap, and behold, it was a purse sealed and tied. So I took it in my hand and behold,
it had in it a hundred dirhems, (89) but I found not who threw it and I said, "Extolled be the perfection of God, the King of the Kingdoms!" (90)
Another day, [as I sat on like wise,] somewhat fell on me and startled me, and behold, it was a purse like the first. So I took it and concealing its
affair, made as if I slept, albeit sleep was not with me..? ? ? ? ? a. The First Old Man's Story iv.When the prefect saw this, he said, "By Allah, the
captain is excused!" Then my comrades came round about me and sprinkled water on my face, [till I came to myself,] when I arose and accosting
the Cadi, who was covered with confusion, said to him, "Thou seest that suspicion is fallen on thee, and indeed this affair is no light matter, for that
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this woman's family will assuredly not sit down under her loss." Therewith the Cadi's heart quaked and he knew that the suspicion had reverted
upon him, wherefore his colour paled and his limbs smote together; and he paid of his own money, after the measure of that which he had lost, so
we would hush up the matter for him. (106) Then we departed from him in peace, whilst I said in myself, "Indeed, the woman deceived me
not.".On the third day I said to myself, "Thou art mad or witless!" For I was going about in quest of a woman who knew me and I knew her not,
seeing that indeed she was veiled, [whenas I saw her]. Then I went round about the third day till the hour of afternoon prayer, and sore was my
concern and my chagrin, for I knew that there abode to me of my life but [till] the morrow, when the chief of the police would seek me. When it
was the time of sundown, I passed through one of the streets, and beheld a woman at a window. Her door was ajar and she was clapping her hands
and casting furtive glances at me, as who should say, "Come up by the door." So I went up, without suspicion, and when I entered, she rose and
clasped me to her breast 1 marvelled at her affair and she said to me, "I am she whom thou depositedst with Amin el Hukm." Quoth I to her, "O my
sister, I have been going round and round in quest of thee, for indeed thou hast done a deed that will be chronicled in history and hast cast me into
slaughter (100) on thine account." "Sayst thou this to me," asked she, "and thou captain of men?" And I answered, "How should I not be troubled,
seeing that I am in concern [for an affair] that I turn over and over [in my mind], more by token that I abide my day long going about [searching for
thee] and in the night I watch its stars [for wakefulness]?" Quoth she, "Nought shall betide but good, and thou shalt get the better of him.".? ? ? ? ?
aa. Selim and Selma dccccxxii.108. Ali ben Tahir and the Girl Mounis ccccxxiv.When the vizier was ware that she was Arwa and heard her speech,
he knew that it behoved him not to lie and that nought would avail him but truth-speaking; so he bowed [his head] to the ground and wept and said,
'Whoso doth evil, needs must he abide it, though his day be prolonged. By Allah, I am he who hath sinned and transgressed, and nought prompted
me unto this but fear and overmastering desire and the affliction written upon my forehead; (118) and indeed this woman is pure and chaste and
free from all fault.' When King Dadbin heard this, he buffeted his face and said to his vizier, 'God slay thee! It is thou that hast parted me and my
wife and wronged me!' But Kisra the king said to him, 'God shall surely slay thee, for that thou hastenedst and lookedst not into thine affair and
knewest not the guilty from the guiltless. Hadst thou wrought deliberately, the false had been made manifest to thee from the true; so where was thy
judgment and thy sight?".Accordingly, one night, when they were alone with the king and he leant back, as he were asleep, they said these words
and the king heard it all and was like to die of rage and said in himself, 'These are young boys, not come to years of discretion, and have no intrigue
with any; and except they had heard these words from some one, they had not spoken with each other thereof.' When it was morning, wrath
overmastered him, so that he stayed not neither deliberated, but summoned Abou Temam and taking him apart, said to him, 'Whoso guardeth not
his lord's honour, (126) what behoveth unto him?' Quoth Abou Temam, 'It behoveth that his lord guard not his honour.' 'And whoso entereth the
king's house and playeth the traitor with him,' continued the king, 'what behoveth unto him?' And Abou Temam answered, 'He shall not be left on
life.' Whereupon the king spat in his face and said to him, 'Both these things hast thou done.' Then he drew his dagger on him in haste and smiting
him in the belly, slit it and he died forthright; whereupon the king dragged him to a well that was in his palace and cast him therein..Merchants, The
Sharper and the, ii. 46..His hospitality pleased the Khalif and the goodliness of his fashion, and he said to him, "O youth, who art thou? Make me
acquainted with thyself, so I may requite thee thy kindness." But Aboulhusn smiled and said, "O my lord, far be it that what is past should recur
and that I be in company with thee at other than this time!" "Why so?" asked the Khalif. "And why wilt thou not acquaint me with thy case?" And
Aboulhusn said, "Know, O my lord, that my story is extraordinary and that there is a cause for this affair." Quoth the Khalif, "And what is the
cause?" And he answered, "The cause hath a tail." The Khalif laughed at his words and Aboulhusn said, "I will explain to thee this [saying] by the
story of the lackpenny and the cook. Know, O my lord, that.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? How many an one, with loss of wealth, hath turned mine
enemy!.Chamberlain's Wife, The King and his, ii. 53..? ? ? ? ? c. Abou Sabir ccccxlviii.?STORY OF THE WEAVER WHO BECAME A
PHYSICIAN BY HIS WIFE'S COMMANDMENT..? ? ? ? ? As if the maid the day resplendent and her locks The night that o'er it spreads its
shrouding darkness were..The damsel rejoiced, when the old man returned to her with the lute, and taking it from him, tuned its strings and sang the
following verses:.? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? nb. Story of the Old Sharper dccccxl.? ? ? ? ? An if my substance fail, no one there is will succour me,.Er
Reshid was like to lose his wits for amazement at this sight and was confounded at this that he beheld and witnessed. Then said he to Tuhfeh,
'Come, tell me thy story from first to last, [and let me know all that hath betided thee,] as if I had been present' She answered with 'Hearkening and
obedience,' and fell to telling him [all that had betided her] first and last, from the time when she first saw the Sheikh Aboultawaif, how he took her
and descended with her through the side of the draught-house; and she told him of the horse she had ridden, till she came to the meadow aforesaid
and described it to him, together with the palace and that which was therein of furniture, and related to him how the Jinn rejoiced in her and that
which she had seen of the kings of them, men and women, and of Queen Kemeriyeh and her sisters and Queen Shuaaeh, Queen of the Fourth Sea,
and Queen Es Shuhba, Queen of Queens, and King Es Shisban, and that which each one of them had bestowed upon her. Moreover, she told him
the story of Meimoun the Sworder and described to him his loathly favour, which he had not consented to change, and related to him that which
befell her from the kings of the Jinn, men and women, and the coming of the Queen of Queens, Es Shuhba, and how she had loved her and
appointed her her vice-queen and how she was thus become ruler over all the kings of the Jinn; and she showed him the patent of investiture that
Queen Es Shuhba had written her and told him that which had betided her with the Ghoul-head, whenas it appeared to her in the garden, and how
she had despatched it to her palace, beseeching it to bring her news of the Commander of the Faithful and that which had betided him after her.
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Then she described to him the gardens, wherein she had taken her pleasure, and the baths inlaid with pearls and jewels and told him that which had
befallen Meimoun the Sworder, whenas he carried her off, and how he had slain himself; brief, she told him all that she had seen of wonders and
rarities and that which she had beheld of all kinds and colours among the Jinn..He who Mohammed sent, as prophet to mankind, i. 50..? ? ? ? ? Her
eye is sharper than a sword; the soul with ecstasy It takes and longing leaves behind, that nothing may assain..? ? ? ? ? g. The King's Son and the
Ogress dcccclxxxv.My heart will never credit that I am far from thee, ii. 275..? ? ? ? ? Indeed, thou'st told the tale of kings and men of might, Each
one a lion fierce, impetuous in the fight,.2. The Fisherman and the Genie iii.Accordingly, he made a banquet, and stationing himself in the man's
way, invited him and carried him to his house, where they sat down and ate and drank and abode in discourse. Presently, the young man said to the
other, 'I hear that thou hast with thee a slave-girl, whom thou desirest to sell.' And he answered, saying, 'By Allah, O my lord, I have no mind to sell
her!' Quoth the youth, 'I hear that she cost thee a thousand dinars, and I will give thee six hundred, to boot.' And the other said, 'I sell her to thee [at
that price].' So they fetched notaries, who drew up the contract of sale, and the young man counted out to the girl's master half the purchase money,
saying, 'Let her be with thee till I complete to thee the rest of the price and take my slave-girl.' The other consented to this and took of him a bond
for the rest of the money, and the girl abode with her master, on deposit..When a year had elapsed, there came to the city a ship, wherein were
merchants and goods galore. Now it was of their usance, from time immemorial, that, when there came a ship to the city, the king sent unto it such
of his servants as he trusted in, who took charge of the goods, so they might be [first of all] shown to the king, who bought such of them as befitted
him and gave the merchants leave to sell the rest. So he sent, as of wont, one who should go up to the ship and seal up the goods and set over them
who should keep watch over them..When the king heard this from his son, he rose to his feet and calling for his charger of state, took horse with
four-and-twenty amirs of the chief officers of his empire. Then he betook himself to the palace of the King of Baghdad, who, when he saw him
coming, bade his chamberlains open the doors to him and going down himself to meet him, received him with all worship and hospitality and
entreated him with the utmost honour. Moreover, he carried him [and his suite] into the palace and causing make ready for them carpets and
cushions, sat down upon a chair of gold, with traverses of juniper- wood, set with pearls and jewels. Then he bade bring sweetmeats and
confections and odoriferous flowers and commanded to slaughter four-and-twenty head of sheep and the like of oxen and make ready geese and
fowls, stuffed and roasted, and pigeons and spread the tables; nor was it long before the meats were set on in dishes of gold and silver. So they ate
till they had enough and when they had eaten their fill, the tables were removed and the wine-service set on and the cups and flagons ranged in
order, whilst the mamelukes and the fair slave- girls sat down, with girdles of gold about their middles, inlaid with all manner pearls and diamonds
and emeralds and rubies and other jewels. Moreover, the king bade fetch the musicians; so there presented themselves before him a score of
damsels, with lutes and psalteries and rebecks, and smote upon instruments of music, on such wise that they moved the assembly to delight..Now
his parts and fashions pleased the Khalif and the excellence of his composition and his frankness, and he said in himself, "I will assuredly make
him my cup- companion and sitting-mate." So he rose forthright and saying to Mesrour, "Take him up," [returned to the palace]. Accordingly,
Mesrour took up Aboulhusn and carrying him to the palace of the Khalifate, set him down before Er Reshid, who bade the slaves and slave- girls
encompass him about, whilst he himself hid in a place where Aboulhusn could not see him..? ? ? ? ? h. The Thief and the Woman dcccxcix.? ? ? ? ?
Wherewith farewell, quoth I, and peace be on thee aye, What while the branches bend, what while the stars abide..All those who were present
laughed at her mockery of Iblis and marvelled at the goodliness of her observation (209) and her readiness in improvising verses; whilst the Sheikh
himself rejoiced and said to her, 'O Tuhfet es Sudour, the night is gone; so arise and rest thyself ere the day; and to-morrow all shall be well.' Then
all the kings of the Jinn departed, together with those who were present of guards, and Tuhfeh abode alone, pondering the affair of Er Reshid and
bethinking her of how it was with him, after her, and of that which had betided him for her loss, till the dawn gleamed, when she arose and walked
in the palace. Presently she saw a handsome door; so she opened it and found herself in a garden goodlier than the first, never saw eyes a fairer than
it. When she beheld this garden, delight moved her and she called to mind her lord Er Reshid and wept sore, saying, 'I crave of the bounty of God
the Most High that my return to him and to my palace and my home may be near at hand!'.? ? ? ? ? Midmost the watches of the night I see thee, in
a dream; A lying dream, for he I love my love doth not repay..? ? ? ? ? o. The Man who was lavish of his House and his Victual to one whom he
knew not dcccciv.27. Alaeddin Abou es Shamat dxx.Issues of Good and Evil Actions, Of the, i. 103..When the appointed day arrived, the chief of
the police set apart for his officers a saloon, that had windows ranged in order and giving upon the garden, and El Melik ez Zahir came to him, and
he seated himself, he and the Sultan, in the alcove. Then the tables were spread unto them for eating and they ate; and when the cup went round
amongst them and their hearts were gladdened with meat and drink, they related that which was with them and discovered their secrets from
concealment. The first to relate was a man, a captain of the watch, by name Muineddin, whose heart was engrossed with the love of women; and he
said, 'Harkye, all ye people of [various] degree, I will acquaint you with an extraordinary affair which befell me aforetime. Know that.Behold, I am
clad in a robe of leaves green, ii. 242..? ? ? ? ? "Fair patience practise, for thereon still followeth content." So runs the rede 'mongst all that dwell in
city or in tent..As he and his father were thus engaged in talk, in came his mother and caught hold of him; and he said to her, "God on thee, let me
go my gait and strive not to turn me from my purpose, for that needs must I go." "O my son," answered she, "if it must be so and there is no help
for it, swear to me that them wilt not be absent from me more than a year." And he swore to her. Then he entered his father's treasuries and took
therefrom what he would of jewels and jacinths and everything heavy of worth and light of carriage. Moreover, he bade his servant Aamir saddle
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him two horses and the like for himself, and whenas the night darkened behind him, (65) he rose from his couch and mounting his horse, set out for
Baghdad, he and Aamir, whilst the latter knew not whither he intended..One day, there came a traveller and seeing the picture, said, 'There is no
god but God! My brother wrought this picture.' So the king sent for him and questioned him of the affair of the picture and where was he who had
wrought it. 'O my lord,' answered the traveller, 'we are two brothers and one of us went to the land of Hind and fell in love with the king's daughter
of the country, and it is she who is the original of the portrait. In every city he entereth, he painteth her portrait, and I follow him, and long is my
journey.' When the king's son heard this, he said,'Needs must I travel to this damsel.' So he took all manner rarities and store of riches and
journeyed days and nights till he entered the land of Hind, nor did he win thereto save after sore travail. Then he enquired of the King of Hind and
he also heard of him..? ? ? ? ? Say, by the lightnings of thy teeth and thy soul's pure desire, Moan'st thou as moan the doves and is thy heart for
doubt on fire?.? ? ? ? ? And to the birds' descant in the foredawns, From out the boughs it flowered forth and grew,.Then they betook themselves to
a place without the city, where he builded him a mansion of solid stone and white plaster and stopped its inner [walls] and stuccoed them; yea, he
left not therein cranny nor crevice and set in it two serving-women to sweep and wipe, for fear of spiders. Here he abode with his wife a great
while, till one day he espied a spider on the ceiling and beat it down. When his wife saw it, she said, 'This is that which the wise woman avouched
would kill me; so, by thy life [I conjure thee], suffer me to slay it with mine own hand.' Her husband forbade her from this, but she conjured him to
let her kill the spider; then, of her fear and her eagerness, she took a piece of wood and smote it. The wood broke in sunder, of the force of the
blow, and a splinter from it entered her hand and wrought upon it, so that it swelled. Then her arm swelled also and the swelling spread to her side
and thence grew till it reached her heart and she died. Nor," added the vizier, "is this more extraordinary or more wonderful than the story of the
weaver who became a physician by his wife's commandment.".A white one, from her sheath of tresses now laid bare, ii. 291..The company
marvelled at the goodliness of his story and it pleased El Melik ez Zahir; and the prefect said, 'By Allah, this story is extraordinary!' Then came
forward the sixth officer and said to the company, 'Hear my story and that which befell me, to wit, that which befell such an one the assessor, for it
is rarer than this and stranger..? ? ? ? ? I am become, for severance from my loved one, Like a left hand, forsaken of the right..? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ? ba.
Story of the Envier and the Envied (225) xiii.King who lost Kingdom and Wife and Wealth, The, ii. 66..Then her case changed and her colour
paled; and when Shefikeh saw her mistress in this plight, she repaired to her mother and told her that the lady Mariyeh refused meat and drink.
"Since when hath this befallen her?" asked the queen, and Shefikeh answered, "Since yesterday;" whereat the queen was confounded and betaking
herself to her daughter, that she might enquire into her case, found her as one dead. So she sat down at her head and Mariyeh opened her eyes and
seeing her mother sitting by her, sat up for shamefastness before her. The queen questioned her of her case and she said, "I entered the bath and it
stupefied me and weakened me and left an exceeding pain in my head; but I trust in God the Most High that it will cease.".Now there was in the
camp a wise woman, (11) and she questioned him of the new-born child, if it was male or female. Quoth he, 'It is a girl;' and she said, 'She shall do
whoredom with a hundred men and a journeyman shall marry her and a spider shall slay her.' When the journeyman heard this, he returned upon
his steps and going in to the woman, took the child from her by wile and slit its paunch. Then he fled forth into the desert at a venture and abode in
strangerhood what [while] God willed..? ? ? ? ? And when my feet trod earth, "Art slain, that we should fear," Quoth they, "or live, that we may
hope again thy sight?".So Kemeriyeh cried out to an Afrit of the Afrits and a calamity of the calamities, (240) by name El Ased et Teyyar, (241)
and said to him, 'Go with my message to the Crescent Mountain, the abiding-place of Meimoun the Sworder, and enter in to him and salute him in
my name and say to him, "How canst thou be assured for thyself, O Meimoun? (242) Couldst thou find none on whom to vent thy drunken humour
and whom to maltreat save Tuhfeh, more by token that she is a queen? But thou art excused, for that thou didst this not but of thine intoxication,
and the Shekh Aboultawaif pardoneth thee, for that thou wast drunken. Indeed, thou hast outraged his honour; but now restore her to her palace, for
that she hath done well and favoured us and done us service, and thou knowest that she is presently our queen. Belike she may bespeak Queen Es
Shuhba, whereupon the matter will be aggravated and that wherein there is no good will betide. Indeed, thou wilt get no tittle of profit [from this
thine enterprise]; verily, I give thee good counsel, and so peace be on thee!"'.75. The Imam Abou Yousuf with Haroun er Reshld and Zubeideh
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